
November 14, 2001 

 
 

To the Honorable, the Common Council 

 
Dear Council Members: 

 

 Attached hereto is a request from the Infrastructure Services Division for a variance 
from procedure in Common Council Resolution File No. 881665 adopted December 20, 

1988, which would allow additional appropriations to the 2001 capital budget assessable 

account as indicated below: 
 

 New Street Construction 

  Project Grant Account    ST210010000-0330  $420,000 
 

   TOTAL  $420,000 

 
 At the time the 2001 budget was approved, no assessable projects were anticipated. 

 Since then, the Department of City Development has requested that for Beerline “B” 

riverwalk improvements adjacent to the public rights of way from East Pleasant Street to 
North Humboldt Avenue be assessed to the abutting property owners.  The nonassessable 

portion will be paid by the TID. 

 
 Transmitted, herewith, in resolution form, is such a request which, if granted, 

would authorize the additional appropriations in the account and amount specified above.  

 
 We hereby recommend approval of the attached request.  

 

  Very truly yours, 
 

 

  Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
  City Engineer 

 

 
  Mariano A. Schifilacqua 

  Commissioner of Public Works 

MLD:lk 
Attachments 

cc: Ms. Julie Penman 


